
December 10, 2016 COC Minutes 

Lodge Chief Cole Wersky opened the meeting at 10:00 and designated Vice-Chiefs led us in the 

obligation, pledge of allegiance, and invocation.  

LEC Meeting Report 

Tyler Tocci, Vice Chief of Communications reported what was discussed by the LEC prior to the meeting: 

 Changes to the 2017 National Jamboree Lodge Patches will be made regarding the borders, 

colors, and quality of design. 

 Changes in what vice chiefs will run what events. Winter Fellowship will be ran by VCs of AIA and 

Ceremonies now. 

Chapter Reports 

Each Chapter Chief present reported what they have done since their last COC meeting and gave their 

report to the Vice Chief of Communications. 

Newsletter Report 

Vice Chief of Communications, Tyler Tocci, reported how the newsletter was going.  

Inductions Report 

Vice Chief of Inductions, Cameron Kyle, needs to know all Chapter VCs of Inductions 

Training Report 

Vice Chief of Training, Nick Heberger, will begin training elangomats for the ordeals soon. 

Program Report 

Vice Chief of Program, Matthew Di Loreto, needs to know Chapter VCs of Program. He is also preparing 

for Winter Fellowship, University of Scouting, Sportsman’s Expo, and Conclave. 

Ceremonies Report 

Vice Chief of Ceremonies, Andrew Boggs, needs to know Chapter Vice Chiefs of Ceremonies. He also 

discussed the new ceremony team certification he will be starting. Once certified, you will be trusted as 

a ready ceremonialist, you will also receive a patch! 

Dance and Drum Report 

Vice Chief of Dance and Drum, Jeffrey Keller, ran a dance and drum training after the COC. He also 

discussed how we need to start practicing for 2018 NOAC. 

Camping Report 

Vice Chief of Camping, Tim Stewart, discussed the book of camping locations in California is going. 

Breakout 

Breakout Reports 



Chapter Vice Chiefs met with their corresponding Lodge Vice Chiefs. 

Fun Activity 

Vice Chief of Fun, Randall Buschmann, led us in OA Jeopardy. 


